







[Service Date October 17, 2011]

October 17, 2011

Mr. F. Phil Triolo

Attn:  Corporate Trust Division – Corporate Finance Unit

The Bank of New York Mellon

101 Barclay Street, Floor 8W

New York, New York  10286

RE:
Frontier Communications Washington


Account:  XXXXXX
Dear Mr. Triolo:

I am enclosing a copy of the Compliance Letter entered by the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission authorizing the disbursement of funds from the Frontier Communications Corporation’s escrow account with Bank of New York Mellon. In accordance with the Escrow Agreement, I also enclose an executed Disbursement Certificate.

If you have questions regarding this matter, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

DAVID W. DANNER

Executive Director and Secretary

Phone: (360) 664-1208

Email:  DDanner@utc.wa.gov
Enclosure

